TOWN OF THOMPSONS
CITY COUNCIL
06/19/25

The Town Council of Thompsons, Texas met in Regular Session in the Council
Chamber located at 520 Oilfield Road at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 19, 2025 with
Mayor Freddie Newsome, Jr. presiding. Council members present were Edward Taylor,
James Todd, Gary Mosier, and Gina Treadgold. Residents in attendance was John
Treadgold and William Lawson.

Minutes of May 15, 2025 Regular Meeting were read and reviewed by Council. On a
motion from Edward Taylor, seconded by Gary Mosier, the Minutes, Financial Reports
and Accounts Payables/Receivables were approved. The Financial Reports and
Accounts Payables/Receivables were available for May.

There were no public comments.

Mayor led Council in a discussion about the 4" of July annual celebration which is
scheduled for Saturday, July 5, 2025 at 3:00 pm. The Mayor stated that the event will be
held in the Community Center offering residents a barbecue meal, bingo, and door
prizes.

There were no park reservations for the month of July as the park is closed due to
construction.

Under the Fire Department business, Mayor Newsome appointed William Lawson as
the new Thompsons Volunteer Fire Department Chief. The former chief, Keelan
Spaulding, has resigned.

Fire Chief William Lawson stated that the Fire Department had two calls and two EMS
calls.

Fire Chief William Lawson led Mayor and Council in a discussion about how the Fire
Department operates and how to get more volunteers for the Fire Department.

The Mayor inquired about the completion of the water tank at the G.W. Longserre Park.
Fire Chief Lawson stated that he will contact Mescke Water Well Service to finish the
water tank.

Under other business before the Council, Councilman Treadgold commented on the
increase in sales tax this year for the Town of Thompsons.

The Mayor informed Council that he had received a letter dated 05/28/2025 from
Councilman Carol Gubbels stating that she needed to resign her position on the
Council.

Mayor Newsome informed Council about the Fort Bend County Mayor and Council
Association meeting that will be hosted by the City of Needville and the Village of
Fairchilds at the KC Hall, 13631 TX 36, Needville, TX on Thursday, June 26", 2025.
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There being no additional business before the Council, on a motion from Edward Taylor,
seconded by James Todd, Council adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectively Submitted
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Mary Ain Manna (City Secretary)
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